July 27, 2022

LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV

Regional Executive Director
Department of the Environment and Natural Resources
MIMAROPA Region
DENR by the Bay Bldg., 1515 Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila

Dear RED Claudio:

Greetings!

This concerns our follow-up letter dated July 27, 2022, regarding our request for an expert from DENR/MGB to visit the municipality to engage the locals in the information, education, and communication (IEC) campaign about the mining issues/concerns.

In addition to the abovementioned request, the undersigned respectfully requests a representative from the DENR/ MGB Central Office to be present during the requested activity since their office is responsible in the approval of the exploration permit of Altai Philippines Mining Corporation. This will enable the locals to understand better the procedures a mining company must follow and prepare to obtain a permit.

We do hope that you give this letter utmost attention and consideration.

Thank you very much in advance, and best regards!

Very truly yours,

NANETTE B. TANSINGCO, M.D.

Mayor